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10th October 2012
Dear Year 4 and 5 Parents
A number of you have raised concerns regarding the proposed residential visit to Kingswood in June for our year 5 children and September for our year 4 children.  I hope I can clarify these to your satisfaction.

It appears that some of you think the visit has been rushed in the planning however the school has been looking at a variety of centres to use for a short residential stay over the past few months.  We want to plan it into the regular school calendar at the beginning of the school year for every year 5 child as we have managed to do for our current year 4 children.  The management team did not want the current year 5 children to miss out on this valuable experience.  
We are very aware that these visits have a significant cost and the request of the non-refundable deposit having to be paid by 8th November 2012 for both year groups adds to your budget at a costly time of the year.  However, this deposit is required by Kingswood for each child attending and with the Centre being very popular with many schools, including those in Rotherham, they need to ensure a booking is secure.  Realising the payment around Christmas was onerous (Kingswood initially wanted a total of £100 before Christmas for all places) I negotiated an extension of the deadline until the 12th January 2013.  
Your concerns have prompted a further look at the costings and, with the Governing Body’s blessing, we hope to access funding which could reduce the cost of the residential by £30 per child; however this can only be released after receiving the rest of the monies. 
As always the school will look to support any parents who would like their child to go on the residential visit and offer a payment card system in order to breakdown the cost into smaller amounts.  If you are having financial difficulty and wish to discuss this further please contact the school.
The cost of travel was not fully explained on the letter and I can only apologise for not making it clear.  Currently we have travel quotes which are totally unreasonable so we will not commit to asking parents to pay this price on top of the Kingswood price.  We hope to get the figure down to £10 per child or less. 

Any child not wanting/able to go to Kingswood will not be isolated and left in a classroom but will be with other children who, for any reason, do not want to go and will be taught as a group in their classrooms.  Any activity where a child may feel socially isolated will be discouraged.
I hope this clarifies some of the concerns parents have felt about this visit.  I apologise for all upset or pressure you may have felt over the past few days but if you have any further issues or concerns, please feel free to contact myself and I will make time to speak to you.

Yours sincerely

Mrs J Cliff

Acting Headteacher
Mr D Taylor

Chair of Governors
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